

President: Timothy P. Donovan

Executive Secretary: Ray Coleman

Solicitor: David Baun, Esq

www.suburbanonesports.com

January 7, 2020

SOL ATHLETIC DIRECTORS

Re: Suburban One League
Off-Premises Alcohol Policy

Dear SOL Athletic Director:

The SOL seeks to promote a safe, healthy and positive environment at all our contests in accordance with the prevailing rules and policies of our member high schools. Consistent with this, we prohibit the possession and consumption of alcoholic beverages at all events hosted at our member schools. However, some events, such as bowling and golf contests, must necessarily be held off school grounds where we are subject to the rules and policies adopted by the owners those facilities.

We recognize that we cannot prohibit third-party vendors from lawfully selling alcoholic beverages at private venues; sometimes in close proximity to our League contests. My purpose therefore is to reiterate the SOL policy prohibiting all participants and spectators at SOL contests from possessing or consuming alcoholic beverages, even if they may be purchased at an off-school facility where the SOL contest is held. We want to promote the same positive environment for our student-athletes and fans while off school premises as they enjoy at our host schools.

This policy is not intended, nor should it be interpreted, to limit or restrict the implementation or enforcement of any alcohol policy adopted by any of our member schools participating in a League contest, whether on or off school grounds.

Thanks to all of you for your efforts in ensuring a safe and positive environment for all our student-athletes, parents and spectators at our SOL events.

Very truly yours,

Suburban One League

Timothy Donovan

President.